BOARD OF FIRE PREVENTION REGULATIONS
MINUTES OF HEARING
October 4, 2018

A hearing was held on Thursday, October 4, 2018 on behalf of the Board of Fire Prevention
Regulations in accordance with M.G.L. c. 148, s. 10, which requires that such statutory hearing
be conducted, at a minimum, during the months of May and October at the Department of Fire
Services, Boards and Commissions Room, Stow, Massachusetts.

The purpose of the hearing was to receive comments or recommendations relative to any and all
subject matter within the scope of 527 CMR 1.00, the Massachusetts Comprehensive Fire Safety
Code.

Paul Vigneau, Director of Division of Fire Safety and Glenn Rooney, Deputy General Counsel to the
Department of Fire Service and Legal Counsel to the Board, conducted the hearing on behalf of the
Board, which commenced at 1:00 p.m. Director Vigneau read the posted Notice of hearing (see copy
attached hereto) and noted that there was nobody in attendance. A 15 minute recess was taken. There
were no written comments or suggestions received prior to the hearing or at the hearing and no persons
attended the hearing. Accordingly, the hearing was closed at 1:15.
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